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Purpose of Report 
 
To seek formal approval for the new schedule of charges relating to: 
 

(i) the collection of non-domestic household and commercial waste, 
 

(ii) the collection and disposal of non-domestic household and commercial 
waste and 

 

(iii) the provision of second garden waste bins and the collection of bulky 
household waste for 2014/15. 

 
Consultation 
 
 
Discretionary fees and charges are considered as part of the budget setting process.  Budget 
consultation meetings were held with trade union representatives on 6 February and with older 
people, young people and businesses on 10 February 2014.  Fees and charges were not 
reported as an issue at any of the consultation events. 
 
The charges proposed for 2014/15 reflect the principles set out in the Council’s Policy on Fees, 
Charges and Concessions, in seeking to recover the full cost of providing the service where the 
Council has the powers to do so.  The charges are set out in Appendix 1 to this report. 
 
The charges do not affect the waste and recycling service provided to domestic households 
except for the provision of second garden waste bins and the collection of bulky household 
waste. 
 
Options Considered 
 
To: 
 

(i) Continue to charge on the basis of full cost recovery for commercial waste 
collection only, commercial waste collection and disposal, non-domestic 
household waste collection only and non-domestic household waste 
collection and disposal, in accordance with Section 45 of the Environmental 
Protection Act 1990, as prescribed in the Controlled Waste Regulations 2012.    



 

 

 
Reason for Decision 
 
To comply with the Council’s Policy on Fees, Charges and Concessions in seeking to recover 
the full costs of providing the service.  Increasing fees and charges by 2% should enable the 
Council to achieve the additional income of £250,000 set out in the Council’s Financial Plan 
Update 2014/15. 
 

 

DECISION MADE 
 

I approve that the proposed fees and charges for waste management 
services for 2014/15, set out in the attached schedule, be approved. 
 
This decision was published on 28 May 2014 and will come into 
force on 5 June 2014.             
 

 

 
 
The following supporting documents are attached:   
 
SDSPW-01-14 - Report 
SDSPW-01-14 - Appendix 1 Wiltshire Council Waste Management Service Schedule of Fees 

and Charges 2014/15 
 
The following supporting documents are available from the officer named above: 
 
 None 
 
 
 
 
Date:    28 May 2014 Cllr Toby Sturgis 

Cabinet Member for Strategic Planning, 
Development Management, Strategic Housing, 
Property and Waste 

 


